

Minutes of St Winnow Parish Council Meeting held in the Red Store Lerryn on Tuesday 8th November 2016 at 7.30pm

Present: Councillor's Richard Read (RR) (Chairman), Penny Rowe (PR), Keith Bailey (KB), Shane Aldridge (SA), Kerry Pearce (KP) (Clerk) Benedicte Jenkinson (BJ)

- 1. Chairman's Welcome and Public Participation.** *No public participation.*
- 2. Apologies for Absence.** Eric Baker (EB) (Vice Chairman), Judy Stephens (JS), Rob Truscott (RT), PCSO Steve Cocks (SC),
- 3. Declaration of Members Interest.** (i) *Disclosable Pecuniary Interest.* (ii) *Non Pecuniary Interest.* *None*
- 4. To receive minutes of meeting held on 13th September 2016** *Proposed by KB seconded by PR all in favour.*
- 5. Matters arising from those minutes.** *Item 9 Planning results;* RR reported the mobile home at Higher Hartswell was still there, this should have been removed regarding the enforcement KP to chase again.
- 6. Chairman's Report.** *RR attended the monthly Network meeting on 17th October, this is a meeting that brings together neighbouring Town and Parish Councils. The meeting was attended by Paul Allan and Rachel Tatlow from Cormac regarding Respryn Bridge, RR suggested a guard rail being placed before the bridge to try and save damage, he also expressed his concerns about the safety of the plastic barriers that are free standing and leaning against the damaged part of the bridge. Cormac did not respond. RR suggested the Health and Safety issue should be addressed immediately. BJ to action. The Treffry Viaduct was also discussed; Lottery funding could be used to repair the viaduct, the current footfall to visit is 65000 people, they are looking to increase this to 85000 so will need funding for a coach park and an education facility, ongoing.*
- 7. Reports from outside organisations.**
 - a. Devon & Cornwall Police.
Please accept my apologies for my non attendance at this months' Parish Council meeting. From 01/09/16 – 31/10/16 there was 1 crime that of a theft of a handbag from Bodmin Parkway Station. I have conducted numerous patrols around the Parish and all was found to be in order.*
 - b. Cornwall Council.
BJ reported on the planning application at Little Quay that was advertised in the Cornish Guardian was invalid, this has been sent back to the applicant. SC reported to BJ he had passed the information regarding the damaged bridge to Bodmin as the bridge falls under Liskeard Looe and Bodmin constabularies. The bridge has recently been added to the "at risk" register of listed buildings.*
 - c. The Red Store
KP reported the charity day had been a great success, both St Winnow and St Veep Church had stalls to raise funds for the bells. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 14th November at 2pm.*
- 8. Planning Applications.**
 - 8.1 None to date*
 - 8.2 Any applications received prior to the meeting will be discussed by members.*
- 9. Planning Results.** *None to date.*

10. Iron Brothers Finger Post Sign. *RR has a quote to fix the broken finger post sign heading towards St Winnow; £520.00 per finger post plus VAT. Two of the finger posts need replacing one pointing to St Winnow and the other pointing to Lerryn and Lostwithiel. SA proposed we discuss this further at the January meeting as not all Councillors were present.*

11. To discuss and set the budget for the precept 2017/18 *The expenditure including November 2016, with projected expenditure to 31st March 2017 was discussed. A precept of £4,000.00 was proposed by SA seconded by KB with all in favour.*

12. Devonwall *Discussed.*

13. Correspondence & Circulars

14. Finance, to confirm the drawing of the following cheques.

11.1 Cheque No: 313 to the Clerk for salary £150.00

11.2 Cheque No: 314 to Matthew Taylor for grass cutting for £105.00

15. Date & Venue of Next Meeting. *Tuesday 10th January 2017 in the Red Store at 7.30pm.*

16. Any Other Business.

KB confirmed he would lay the remembrance Wreath on Friday 11th November in Lerryn in conjunction with the school.